## LIME ACADEMY WATERGALL NEWS

## Message from the Assistant Headteacher

Dear parents and carers,

We hope our pupils had an enjoyable and restful break over half-term and have come back to school ready to learn. This week Year 4 pupils visited Banham Zoo as part of their learning in Literacy which was very successful, deepening their knowledge of animal habitats.

You will have received your child's targets for this halfterm and we strongly encourage you to go through these with your child in order to support their learning at home as well as in school.

I hope that Year 5 have an enjoyable week ahead in Science which leads up to their indoor parachute learning experience at the Xscape Centre on 5th March. I hope you all have a restful weekend and look forward to seeing you on Monday.

Thanks,

John Stafford Assistant Headteacher

#### **EVENTS AND VISITS**

Year 5 – Escape Monday 5<sup>th</sup> March

Reception trip – Ferry Meadows Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> March

Year 2 – Belton House Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2018

Year 6 - Residential payments due Friday 4<sup>th</sup> May

#### ATTENDANCE CONGRATULATIONS

Week commencing 19/02/2018 Whole school attendance:

94.98%

**Best Class attendance:** 

**RCL** 

97.96% attendance! Celebrating Punctuality

RHS, RCL, 4LR

Classes with 96% and above attendance RHS, RCL, 3FR, 4VA, 5MH

### **Collection from School**

We would like to remind all parents and carers that school finishes promptly at 3:05pm.
Collection of your child should be made at the classroom door. With effect from Monday 19<sup>th</sup> February, there will be a £3.00 late collection charge made for any parent or carer that arrives late on the first occasion. On any subsequent occasion, there will be a charge of £3 per child for every 15 minutes they are late. Thank you.

## **Eyrescroft Afterschool Club**

If you are unable to collect your child from school at 3.05pm, Eyrescroft After School Club collect from our school. They are open everyday until till 6pm. If you would like to discuss booking your child in please call 01733 332494.

#### **Lime Academy Watergall**

Bretton, Peterborough PE3 8NX Tel: 01733 264 238 Email: office@limeacademywatergall.london

The Lime Academy Trust, trading as Lime Academy Watergall is a company limited by guarantee and exempt charity. CN: 09297519 RO: England and Wales 70–72 New Road, London E4 8ET.



# Last day of term – early finish

Please note that school will close at 1:30pm on Thursday 29<sup>th</sup> March. Please collect your child in the usual way.

## **Collection of Siblings**

Please note that as from Monday 26<sup>th</sup> February, all pupils will need to be collected at the door of their own classroom. Pupils will not be permitted to walk to their siblings' classrooms. This is to ensure all children are accounted for at all times while on school premises. Thank you.

## **World Book Day Thursday 1<sup>st</sup> March**

On World Book Day, children are invited to come to school dressed as their favourite book character or author. Two children from each class will be given an award for their costumes during assembly. Costumes will be judged on aspects including inventiveness and originality.

## **News from Year 6**

This week in Year Six, we have been looking at explanation texts in preparation to write our own. We have looked at texts called 'the cat feeding machine' and 'how dogs really work' and have done a fantastic job of up-levelling them - using causal language, relative clauses and adverbial phrases of time.

